DRAFT MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

GRANTS, REQUESTS & EVENTS COMMITTEE MEETING 
HELD ON TUESDAY 30 MAY 2017 AT 7.55 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

Present: Cllr Digby took the Chair.

Cllr Bond

Cllr Cox








 

Cllr Fellowes

Cllr Harris

Cllr Jones

Cllr Kiff

Cllr Osben

Cllr Oxby
Cllr Partel

Cllr Walker


Cllr Worster


There were four members of the public present.
1. 
Apologies: Cllrs Fox and Palmer
2. 
Approval of Previous Minutes

Cllr Digby commended the draft Minutes of the Grants, Requests & Events Committee meeting held on 24 April 2017 for APPROVAL. These were APPROVED by a show of hands and the Minutes were duly signed.

3. 
Matters for Discussion
The Town Clerk reported on a plethora of requests for pop-up shops, including mobile catering services for the Tour of Britain.  She reminded Cllrs that the current council policy, supported by Suffolk Coastal District Council, was to restrict trade along the sea front to protect permanent traders in the town. One particular trader had rejected all suggestions by ATC and had gone straight to SCDC for permission to trade.
4.  
Grants & Requests
Prior to the discussion, Cllr Fellowes declared a non-pecuniary interest in the following item:
The Town Clerk reported that Aldeburgh Baptist Church, on behalf of the Parish Nurse, had requested a donation to help run the Holiday@Home scheme to provide three days of holiday fun for the town’s elderly people at The Fairfield Centre. The scheme, now in its sixth year, is manned by volunteers but financial help was needed to provide meals.
RESOLUTION to donate £200 to the Holiday@Home charity to support elderly people in the town was PROPOSED by Cllr Digby and SECONDED by Cllr Jones.

In favour
11

Against
0

Abstentions
1 

CARRIED

The Aldeburgh Triathlon Committee had requested a donation of £750 towards the cost of providing medals for this year’s event. The organisers of the triathlon said the medals would be unique and the design would be based on the Moot Hall. They felt the medals would be a significant memento of the event and would promote the town.

The request was met with opposition from a number of Cllrs who asserted that taxpayers money should not be used for this purpose. Cllr Fox suggested that the cost of medals should be built into the entry fee for the event and Cllr Worster pointed out that ATC already supported the triathlon by donating the area around the Moot Hall and Moot Green for use on the day of the event. Further concerns about the request were also raised from Cllrs Bond and Harris.
The Triathlon Committee request was not supported by the Committee. The Town Clerk suggested that a councillor talk to the Triathlon Committee to glean more information. Cllr Kiff volunteered and said he would report back to the next Committees Meeting.
The Town Clerk promised an update on the HighTide Festival at the Council Meeting in June.
There was nothing further to discuss and the meeting ended at 8.10pm.

